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 A Message  
  from our                
   chairman… 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Women’s Guild Members, 
 
Grab your calendars!  We have a busy June ahead of us!  We will be 
remembering our deceased members on June 4 with prayers and a 
Tea.  Hoping to see all of you on June 7 as we start the celebration of our 
85th year with a group photo and our membership dinner.  And then on June 
22, make plans to walk the Matthaei Botanical Garden and enjoy lunch with 
your Women's Guild friends.  Looking forward to seeing all of you!   

 

Sara Andonian 
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Our deepest sympathies to Louise Brocher on the passing of her beloved husband 
Ernest Brocher on April 26, 2023. 
 
 
     -Asdvadz Hokeen Loosavoreh 
 
    ________________ 

 
We send our get well wishes to Pat Akkashian and Joyce Obenhoff.  As you heal 

and rest, know you are missed and thought of often. 

    _________________  
 
 
Congratulations to Bayzar Nersessian on the marriage of her son, Raffi Nersessian, 
to Nora Palandjian on April 29, 2023.  Nora is the daughter of Norayr & Isgouhi 
Palandjian.  Best wishes to the happy couple! 
 
    _______________ 

 
Jackie ElChemmas is making a trip to Armenia soon and will be bringing small 
gifts with her to hand out.  Hoping you can help by contributing any the following 
and bring them to the membership dinner…combs, brushes, jewelry, makeup 
(lipstick, eye shadow), new socks, folding umbrellas, toothbrushes, scarves, 
gloves, hats, nail polish, and finger nail files.  Please NO used or old makeup. 
 
   ________________ 

         
            
    St. John Armenian Church Volunteer Day at                                    

      WORLD MEDICAL RELIEF 
 

Join us on June 3rd, 9:00am-11:30 am and sort badly needed medical supplies 
and equipment to be used locally and around the world.  World Medical Relief 
donated over $1.5 million dollars in medical supplies to Armenia in 2021!  
Contact Greg or Edith Baise (313)673-3325 or ebaise@umich.edu. 

 
      ________________ 
 

 
    NEW DIRECTORIES 

 
The new Women’s Guild membership directories will be available at the Women’s 
Guild Membership Dinner on June 7, 2023. 
 

   ___________________        

 

Do you have some big news you would like to share with the Women’s Guild? 
Please email Nyree Giragosian nyreevgir@gmail.com or call/text (248)231-

2547 with the information.  Newsletter deadline is the 20th of the month. 
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Sat., June 3rd World Medical Relief – 9:00am-11:30am – Contact Edith Baise for 
details (313)673-3325 or ebaise@umich.edu  

Sun., June 4th “Women’s Guild Hokehankist”                                                  
Tea after service 

Wed., June 7th Membership Dinner – be there promptly at 6:00pm - St. John’s 
Hall - Membership photo will be taken this evening BEFORE 
dinner for display at the Women’s Guild 85th Anniversary & 
Heritage Collection 50th Anniversary Celebration on October 28, 
2023 – note date change 

Mon., June 12th   Bazaar Choreg Baking with Marianne 5:00pm-8:00pm 

Tues., June 13th  Bazaar Baking – Meat Boreg 9:00am-noon 

Tues., June 20th  Bazaar Baking – Meat Boreg 9:00am-noon 

Thurs., June 21st  Executive Board Meeting – 7:00pm 

Tues., June 27th  Bazaar Baking – Meat Boreg 9:00am-noon 

Thurs., July 22nd  Women’s Guild Summer Outing – Matthaei Botanical Gardens & 
Conservatory (see flyer for details) 

Sat., July 22nd  Manoogian Manor visit 

Sat., July 22nd Armenia Fest 
 

BAZAAR BAKING DATES 
 
 

Monday, June 12th / 5:00pm-8:00pm 
“Choreg with Marianne” 
There will be pizza!!! 
 
Tuesday, June 13th /9:00am-noon 
Tuesday, June 20th/9:00am-noon 
Tuesday, June 27th/9:00am-noon 
“Meat boreg” 
This one is a “sit down” job- it takes three weeks! 
 

All are welcome!  
Bring your very good hands. 
No experience necessary!!! 

 
Watch for blasts letting you know about upcoming                  

mailto:ebaise@umich.edu


Bazaar 2023 prep days 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Women’s Guild of St. John 

Armenian Church 

 

HAS REQUESTED REQUIEM PRAYERS 

 

 

FOR THE SOULS OF ALL 

DECEASED Women’s guild members 

 

 

And recently departed… 

 

 

Emma Betrosian 

 

 

Eugenie Karebian 

 

 

Margaret Moushmoulian 

 

 

 

Hokihankist will be held on 

Sunday, June 4th  

With a tea to follow 



         Women’s Guild  
         Central Council Meeting 

        Dallas, Texas 
       

      Just a few snapshots from this   

            year’s Women’s Guild    

      Central Council meeting held at 

 St. Sarkis Armenian Church in Dallas, Texas.             

Watch for details next month! 

 
 

                   St. John’s Women’s 

           Guild Central 

Council                       Delegates.  

 
 
 
 
 

 

St. John’s Parish  

Council Diocesan 

Delegates 

 
 



St. John Armenian 
Church  
Men’s Society 
And 
Women Guild… 

 
Our Men’s Society and Women’s Guild got 
together on Friday, May 19th to sponsor a Game 
Night open to all parishioners.  The evening saw “a full house” arrive with games to share 
with each other (a light meal catered by Chicken Shack and soft drinks were provided). 
Lots of laughs and good times were shared by all – hoping to continue this new joint 
venture with our Men’s Society and sponsor another game night open to all! 
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This month’s Blast from the past has a correction from 
last month’s Mother’s Day page along with a photo that 

was missed – please accept our apologies!   
 

             
 
        On our left: 
        Anita Kachadurian 
        (center) with daughters  

        Debbie Zazaian (left) 
                and Diane Nolff (right) 

 
 
 
 

 
On our right: 
Eugenie Karebian 
(center) with  

daughter  
Lillian Durham  

(right) and  
daughter-in-law 
Terrie Karebian (left) 



 


